Introducing a New Cat
Introducing a new cat to the household can be stressful for all cats and cat parents. For a smooth transition, introduction of a new cat must be done slowly and under supervision to make sure it goes smoothly over several weeks, slowly allowing more exposure to each other.  
For the first few days, your new cat should be kept in a separate room, with its own resources including food, water, litter box, and toys.  Allow the cat to become comfortable with the room, and do not let your other cat(s) enter the room.  The cats can sniff each other under the door to get familiar with the new member of the house.  To help spread the cats’ smells, swap blankets or toys to allow the smells to mix and help the cats get familiar with each other’s smells.  

After several days, if both cats seem at ease with the exchange of toys or blankets, place the new cat in a carrier to allow the cats to meet nose to nose for a few minutes. If any hissing or growling occurs, separate the cats again and wait a few more days.  After doing this a few times, switch the procedure, with the resident cat(s) in kennels, and the new cat loose, allowing your new cat to become familiar with the surroundings, and also allowing it to become familiar with the resident cat(s) on its own terms. Using a large wire crate (like a dog crate) will help provide more room for the cats and allow them to remain in it longer, with food and water, so that they can become adjusted to each other. Do not leave the cats in the carrier or kennel for longer than an hour or two.  If they seem stressed, separate them and try another day.
After the cats seem agreeable to each other while separated by the carrier or crate, you can allow them to be loose together, but only for a short time, and under supervision. If any growling, hissing, or stiff posturing occurs, separate them and start another day.  If they get along nicely, they can be together for a short while, then separate them again and repeat for several days until they are able to play together and get along.  

Using a pheromone like Feliway® can help with the process of introducing your cats to each other, and help relieve the stress of the transition.  Make sure to have plenty of litter boxes for all the cats when they are together, allowing for one per cat, plus an extra one.  Also have vertical spaces, cat trees, toys, and other environmental enrichment to help the cats get along and not be stressed. 
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